
Managers’ Report 

February 23, 2023 

 

• We currently have 43 on the hangar waiting list and 24 on 
the ground lease waiting list. 

• New siren activated gate switch has been installed on FBO 
gate. 

• Taxilane Widening project is progressing very well and on 
schedule. 

• I am currently finishing up my 3rd Course in the NC Airtap 
Program through NC State.   NC Airport Leadership and 
Management Program. NC Airport 
Professional certification requires 9 out of 12 offered 
courses.  

• I attended the Region One NCCAA meeting February 10 at 
Albert J. Ellis Airport in Jacksonville.  

• I attended the Carteret County Transportation Committee 
meeting February 15th in Newport.   

• The Taxilane road names were taken before the County 
Commissioners Monday, February 20th and were passed.   

• The Airport Rules & Minimum Standards Manual is at the 
printers.   

• I will be collaborating with Crystal Coast Aviation (FBO) 
and Avwatch on March 8th to provide a tour of the airport 
for Leadership Carteret. 


